Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17 April 2018
At 8:00 pm at 22 Britannia Square (David Greenhill)
1. Attendance
Present:
Apologies:

David Greenhill (Chair)
Clive Collings

John Ball
Kate Tait

Robin Dallaway

Anna Hooper

Carol Inman

Ian Terry
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting & Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting were agreed.
The University of Worcester have reviewed the problem of the poorly maintained fence and overgrown hedge trees but have deferred action having discovered a badgers’ sett. The attempted repair to the fence proved wholly unsatisfactory.  Carol Inman will continue to chase Mark Hughes, the University’s Estates Manager. 


Action Carol Inman
Carol Inman will provide updated information on our Neighbourhood Watch scheme to Rob Dallaway in order to update the website.
Action Carol Inman & Robin Dallaway

For other matters arising please see the relevant agenda items.

3. Review of Recent Events
Nothing to report.
4. Future Events:

4.1. Street Clean 2018:
Lisa Smith has replaced Heather Bainbridge as our contact for Community Engagement at Worcester City Council.  A date of Sun 13 / Mon 14 May has been agreed and the URC’s Church Hall has been booked for Sun 13 May, p.m.  The gulley gulper will visit us on Monday 14 May, a.m.

Letters with parking permits, labels and posters will be delivered to Anna Hooper.  Anna and Ian Terry will distribute the letters and parking permits and put up the posters.
Action Anna Hooper & Ian Terry
4.2. Summer Party 2018:
RGS have agreed a date of Sun 24 June and will leave their gazebo in place from their Sports Day.  We have the use of the hall if it’s raining.
Angela Lanyon will read some poetry.  We decided not to arrange any music.  We still need a games master to organise children’s games.
We will publicise the party in our newsletter.

Anna will invite our website sponsors and councillors.
Action Anna Hooper
Anna and Ian will distribute an invitation two weeks prior to the event.
Action Anna Hooper & Ian Terry
4.3. AGM 2018:
The AGM has been scheduled for Friday 16 November for our AGM and the URC has been booked.  Anna will organise the purchasing of the nibbles.
Action Anna Hooper

John Ball will run the bar.
Action John Ball
We need to find a speaker.  David will ask if someone from the Planning Dept. could talk about the City Centre Review.  Alternatively we thought of Dave Throup, Environment Agency Manager for Herefordshire & Worcestershire (“Mr Floods”).
Action David Greenhill
We need to update the residents about GDPR and get formal approval of our GDPR policy document.  Some minor edits to the document were agreed and a subset will be published in the newsletter.
Action Ian Terry
5. Committee Reports

5.1. Planning:
Anna will query what action RGS are taking about the failed beech hedge planting.
Action Anna Hooper
5.2. Highways and Lighting:
The residents of Stephenson Terrace have agreed to fund a full resurfacing of their private road.  This is expected to commence in May.
5.3. Neighbourhood Watch:
Nothing to report.
5.4. Wine Club:
An excellent event was held at Ed & Sue Llewellyn’s house.  A summer party in the Prosser’s garden is planned for August.
5.5. Membership:
Of the 120 households, we have 53 paid-up members.
5.6. Finance and fund-raising:
Our bank balance is £1,285.22. This is more than adequate to cover the planned expenditure on historical photograph license fees.
5.7. Newsletters:
We now have sufficient content for the Spring Newsletter which David will publish.
Action David Greenhill
5.8. Website:
The next tranche of photographs are being prepared by Robin Dallaway.
Action Robin Dallaway
Ian Terry will collate and document photographs from residents and forward to Robin.
Action Ian Terry
Negotiations continue to agree a selection of photos and a price from the Harry Sargeant photo archive to use on our website.  Robin indicated a cost in the range of £250 - £500 for the licenses.  Robin has been authorised to proceed on this basis.
Action Robin Dallaway & David Greenhill
6. Any other business
We have discovered that some Parking Enforcement Officers are of the erroneous opinion that Visitor Permits are valid in our scheme’s area.  This is patently incorrect as the Worcester City Council’s website explicitly excludes us from applying for Visitor Permits as they do not form part of our scheme rules.  This matter is causing some debate and confusion amongst those of our residents less familiar with the history of this topic and those who don’t recall our publicity and residents’ poll on this topic in 2012.  We may have to clarify matters at the AGM.  Anna Hooper is seeking further confirmation of the position from Simon Geraghty and Worcester City Council.
Action Anna Hooper

We have also been advised by Parking Enforcement Officers that they consider areas across driveways defined by H-bars to be part of the adjacent residents’ parking bays and thus subject to the need for permits and not an extension of residents’ own driveways.

David Greenhill has expressed his concern to Worcester Live and the Swan Theatre about excessive noise levels which seem to occur when the Swan Theatre is hired out to third parties for rock concerts.  David has commented that the design of the refurbishment which improved the ventilation had an adverse effect on containing the sound generated in the building.  David seeks our support.

7. Dates of future meetings & Events
Sun 13 / Mon 14 May 2018 - Street Clean

Sun 24 Jun 2018 – Summer Party - RGS Springfield
Tue 18 Sep 2018 – Committee Meeting – 33 BS (Anna Hooper)
Fri 16 Nov 2018 – AGM - URC

Tue 20 Nov 2018 – Committee Meeting – 4 ST (Carol Inman)
Dec 2018 – Christmas Carols, to be arranged
